



 MEETING OF THE
LOUISIANA TUITION TRUST AUTHORITY

MINUTES OF MEETING
DATE:
October 5, 2011
TIME

10:30 a.m.
PLACE:
Louisiana Retirement Systems Building


Mr. F. Travis Lavigne, Jr., Authority Chair, called a meeting of the Louisiana Tuition Trust Authority to order at 10:35 a.m.

The following members of the Authority were present:



Mr. F. Travis Lavigne, Jr.


Dr. Toya Barnes-Teamer


Ms. Maurice Durbin



Dr. Michael Gargano



Dr. Sandra Harper



Ms. Arlene Hoag



Mr. Pete Lafleur



Mr. Jimmy Long



Mr. Joe Salter



Mr. Winfred Sibille



Dr. Larry Tremblay


The following members were absent:


Ms. Barbara Baier


Mr. Patrick Bell



Mr. Tony Falterman



Mr. Warren Gachassin



Senator Eric Lafleur



Mr. Myron Lawson



Mr. Michael Murhpy



Mr. Stephen Toups


Mr. John Williams




Eleven members were present which did not represent a quorum; therefore, in accordance with the Meeting Notice, the Chairman called a meeting of the Executive Committee of the Authority to order.

The following members of the Authority’s Executive Committee were present:



Mr. F. Travis Lavigne, Jr.



Dr. Sandra Harper



Mr. Jimmy Long

The following members were absent:



Ms. Barbara Baier



Mr. John Williams 


Three members were present which did not represent a quorum.  Mr. Lavigne temporarily appointed Ms. Hoag, Mr. Salter, Mr. Sibille and Dr. Tremblay.


The following staff members were present: 
  
Ms. Melanie Amrhein

Mr. Brock Avery


Ms. Susan Bohall


Dr. Sujuan Boutte’


Ms. Alice Brown


Mr. Kelvin Deloch


Mr. George Eldredge

Ms. Carol Fulco

Mr. Jack Hart


Ms. Robyn Lively


Ms. Suzan Manuel

Mr. Jason McCann

Ms. Devlin Richard


Mr. David Roberts

Ms. Lynda Whittington

Under introductions and announcements, Ms. Amrhein welcomes new Commission member, Ms. Maurice Durbin.  She has been appointed by the Board of Regents to serve the remainder of Mr. Stelly’s term on the Louisiana Student Financial Assistance Commission and the Louisiana Tuition Trust Authority.  Mr. Lavigne welcomed Ms. Durbin and thanked her for her willingness to serve on these two governing boards.  
 The minutes of the August 30, 2011 Executive Committee of the Authority meeting were presented for review and approval.  Mr. Long made a motion for approval.  Mr. Salter seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 

Mr. Lavigne offered a public comment period.  There were no comments.
 

Under Program Updates, Mr. Roberts presented the START Outreach Report.  Mr. Roberts stated the START media tour conducted in September was a success.  He explained that 13 interviews were conducted to promote the START Saving Program.  The interviews were conducted in Lafayette, Alexandria, Monroe, Shreveport, Baton Rouge and New Orleans.  Mr. Roberts stated the final presentations by the Financial Literacy for You (FLY) tour were conducted on September 14, 2011 at the National College Access Network (NCAN) conference in St. Louis, Missouri and on September 16, 2011 for the Louisiana Jump Start Coalition and Education Summit in Baton Rouge.  


Dr. Boutte’ presented the START Activity Report for period ending August 31, 2011.  Dr. Boutte’ explained that this report shows the number of START accounts opened, closed, deposits, disbursements and refunds.  Dr. Boutte’ noted the report shows the active accounts and inactive accounts that were closed and the reasons for closing.  
Dr. Boutte’ presented the START activity comparison for August 2011 and the 5 year average for August.  
Dr. Boutte’ presented a report which gives information on all of the funds offered to START account owners.  The report shows the level of risk/reward for each fund and the number of participants in each.  

Under Old Business, it was proposed that the Authority consider publication of final rule to amend Sections 107 and 109 of the Authority’s By-Laws to include a public comment period at all meetings; to provide for the order of business; to delete the current standing committees, except the Executive Committee; and to provide additional duties and responsibilities to the Executive Committee.  Mr. Salter made a motion to approve.  Ms. Hoag seconded the motion and is passed unanimously.

Under New Business, it was proposed that the Authority consider election of a Vice Chairman.  Mr. Lavigne explained that due to lack of a quorum, this item will be deferred.

There being no further business, Dr. Harper made a motion to adjourn at 10:45 a.m.  Mr. Long seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
APPROVED:







F. Travis Lavigne, Jr.






Chairman 
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